
National federation of the blind JAYHAWK CHAPTER
Minutes for January 16, 2016
Location: Independence Inc., 2001 Haskell Avenue, Lawrence, Kansas
Members present: Rob Tabor, Ron & Cheryl Miller, Pat Slick, Athena Johnson, Jim Secor
Guest: Brian Glenn of Clean Start Soap Sales for fund raising

Call to order, welcome and introductions. Rob called the meeting to order at 1:10 pm. Jim  took notes in Brendy’s absence. Items 9 and 10 were merged into the chapter and state report and all attendees introduced themselves.
National Report. Presidential Release 446 was played in its entirety.

State and Chapter Reports, Rob. Susie Stanzel resigned as chair of the Ken Tiede Memorial scholarship committee at the state teleconference board meeting on Sunday, January 10. Interest has been expressed from various constituencies in the blindness rehabilitation field to revive the Advisory Committee for Kansas Rehabilitation Services (KRS) The state president and board are encouraging blind Kansans who are familiar with VR programs to apply for a governor’s appointment to a newly constituted KRS advisory committee. Cheryl noted that a meeting of the current KRS Advisory Committee is scheduled for February 12 in Topeka
And encourages chapter members to attend if possible. Rob gave contact information for Kim Borchers of the Governor’s office staff to receive letters of interest and resumés.
Voting Access. Advocacy letters are being drafted in furtherance of resolutions passed at our recent state conventions in the effort to encourage the State of Kansas to comply fully with the voter access provision of the Help America Vote Act (HAVA). Rob notes that voter accessibility in most of the state is still problematic, especially as to the inconsistency as to how the 105 Kansas counties have implemented HAVA. Filing either an administrative agency complaint or a law suit is under our active consideration if moral suasion should fail, which appears likely.
Chapter Meeting space. Rob explained that Scheduling at Lawrence Public Library (LPL) can only be done for 3 months at a time. Meeting space is reserved for February, March and April in 
    at LPL Suite B.
Minutes. Rob declared The October minutes approved as prepared and distributed by email in advance of the meeting after calling for changes or corrections.
Treasurer's report. Ron reported an ending balance for 2015 of $764.2015. Rob called for changes and hearing none, declared the treasurer’s report approved as read.
Washington Seminar. Rob notes the State Board is providing financial assistance  for members to attend the 2016 Washington Seminar.
Nine members are expected to attend with students receiving $900 from the state treasury and non-students will receive $800. Athena moved provide additional assistance to Rob as the only attending delegate from the Jayhawk Chapter at a per diem of $60 per day for 3 days. Cheryl seconded and the motion passed

Fund-raising. Brian Glenn, proprietor of Clean Start Soap Company, gave a presentation on fund raising Via time limited periods of bulk sales of various soaps and detergents for daily use. The nonprofit conducting the sales would retain 33 percent  of retail sales which we would collect at the time the order is taken. Brian then gave some sample product costs. A 5-gallon bucket retails for  $45 with a dispenser pump. The chapter’s retained amount would be  $15. Brian states the buckets are biodegradable and the company pays a dollar  per returned bucket.

Based on his experience with previous fund-raising projects, Brian advises the fund-raiser should be conducted for a duration of 2 to 3 weeks, opining that going for longer than 3 weeks tends to result in diminishing returns.
Brian left us some Marketing brochures for further study. Rob will distribute them via email

As soon as electronic versions can be created. Rob asked for volunteers to study this proposal and appointed Cheryl and Jim and himself to meet to discuss it and report to the February regular meeting.
There being no further business, Rob adjourned the meeting at 2:45 pm. Next meeting Saturday, February 20, 2016 in Room B, Lawrence Public Library, 707 Vermont Street.
Submitted by Jim Secor, secretary pro tempore and Rob Tabor president

